PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE
CHEROKEE COUNTY CDBG 2020 CARES ACT FUNDING PLAN

A virtual public hearing will be held Monday, June 1, 2020 and at 10:00 am in keeping with the Trump
Administration, state and local guidelines, and CDC Guidelines for social distancing and group settings. The intent
of the hearing is to receive comments on the recommended content of Cherokee County’s proposed funding for
activities that prepare for, prevent, and respond to the spread of COVID-19, made available by the CARES Act
CDBG grant. The list of projects that are proposed to receive funding through HUD’s Community Development
Block Grant CARES Act allocation [CDBG-CV] is provided in this notice and funds will primarily be used to serve the
needs of low and moderate income persons. To expedite the use of the allocation, the County will amend its most
recently approved Action Plan of 2019 to add additional resources totaling $736,185. To receive funding, the
County will open a comment period on May 24, 2020 and receive written comments until 5:00 pm, June 1, 2020.

Agency/Entity Project Funding

MUST Ministries, Inc. Public Services to Respond to COVID-19 $ 25,000

Heritage Presbyterian Church /

Jay Weaver Food Pantry Public Services to Respond to COVID-19 S 25,000

Bethesda Community Clinic Mobile Testing for COVID-19 $175,000

Northside-Cherokee Hospital Infectious Disease Testing $100,000

Cherokee County Office of Economic

Development Small Business Relief Program $330,000

Cherokee County EMA Public Services to Respond to COVID-19 $ 67,793
Planning & Administration — COVID-19

Cherokee County Response $ 13,392
Total Proposed Activities $736,185

A list of CDBG-CV activities will be available for review on the CDBG Program Office’s webpage on the County
website [https://www.cherokeega.com/CDBG]. A list of activities is available by e-mail, or by mail. Please direct
all inquiries to and obtain public hearing meeting participation instructions from Laura Calfee, CDBG Manager,
1130 Bluffs Parkway, Canton, GA 30114, Phone (770) 721-7807, Fax (678) 493-6035, email:
Icalfee@cherokeega.com.

Persons needing special accommodations for the Public Hearing should contact Laura Calfee at (770) 721-7807.

No displacement will occur as a result of the activities described herein. Cherokee County supports Equal
Opportunity and Fair Housing and does not discriminate in any of its Block Grant Programs on the basis of race,
color, creed, ethnicity, sex, familial status, age religion, disability, gender identity, or sexual orientation.



